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Adrenalin Devon Junior Minor League
General Secretary Information Sheet  -  Season 2023 – 2024
My Phone number   07715651907       My e mail mark.rowlesdjm@gmail.com
Welcome to the tenth newsletter of the 2023 – 2024 and the first of calendar year 2024,  and trust that the information is useful for your Club officials and please make sure this is shared with your Managers and Club officials.

Newsletter No 10
Welcome Back Anita

I am pleased to say that from today Anita is back in her role as the Fixture Secretary for U11 – U16 Mixed Divisions and this is great news for the League.  I need to place on record my sincere thanks to Brian Rimes who has picked up the bulk of the work in her absence and Barry and Leon for supporting in the wings.  Please can you for the next week just keep copying in Brian so that we can ensure that nothing is missed in the transition. Anita has asked me to thank everyone on her behalf for the messages of support she has received.

Referees for weekend 13th January 2024

There are a lot of referees unavailable this week for various reasons so please try and get people on standby in case sadly you are a team that does not have one allocated.

Cup Finals

The information can be found in the handbook but for information

U9 and U10 Cup Finals – Saturday 27th April 2024

U18 Albion Final  7th May 2024 Erme Valley Ivybridge  7.30pm

Mixed Cup Finals Girls 11th and 12th May 2024 at Haye Road Elburton Villa – times throughout day TBA

U16 Ardent Final 14th May 2024 . Erne Valley Ivybridge 7.30pm

Mixed Cup Finals and Girls 18th and 19th May 2024 at The Mill, Torpoint – times throughout the day TBA

U18 Cambridge and Horsham Finals to be confirmed but hopefully evening fixtures late April or May at Waterfields Stadium in Torpoint.

Please note that the League Executive has the first meeting of the Cups Sub committee on Tuesday 16th January 2024 and at this meeting we will be hopefully scheduling exact Divisional Finals to dates at The Mill and at Haye Road and we will send out so teams can forward plan.  Unless a school or County FA commitment as per League rules once final is set there will be no change to date other than if weather is a factor.

Devon FA Youth Hub

As part of Devon FA commitment to listen to the voice of the youth, we are relaunching our Devon Youth Hubs.  The Youth Hub in South Devon ran last year, and we are looking to set up Hubs in the other 3 areas of the County.

 

Please could you share the poster that came with this email

The Adrenalin Devon Junior and Minor League really wants young players from our League to be part of this and will provide if needed financial support to help them attend.

 

The closing date for applications is Sunday the 11th of February and information is on the poster in terms of how to apply.  Devon FA will contact all those who have applied during the week of the 12th.

Deregistration of Players
If you wish to deregister a player, you must email the Fixture Secretary relating to the age group and it must follow the guidelines that are detailed in the handbook Pages 102 – 107.  Only when the Fixture Secretary has consented to this will the player/s be free to leave the Club.  This is a League Rule agreed by Clubs to stop teams finding ways around the transfer system.

Sports Glasses

It is taking far longer than hoped to secure a deal with Opticians reference reductions in the cost of sports glasses.  As soon as this is resolved I will let teams know.

Players Registrations when teams fold during the Season.
As you will see later on in the newsletter three teams have unfortunately folded over the Christmas period and in these cases, players can only be released when the players commitments to their existing Club are cleared.  Once this has been cleared then a player can train or sign for another Club.  If unsure, please contact the Fixture Secretaries for clarification.

Central Division U7 and U8

I am delighted to be able to inform all teams that applied to join the U7 and U8 Divisions after Christmas have been given a place in the Central League programme starting in February 2024.  I can confirm that the U7 programme starts on Saturday 3rd February and the U8 Division starts on Saturday 10th February 2024.  A separate email is going to all Clubs with teams in the programme tomorrow to confirm that we have the entries correct and fixtures will be done within the next ten days.  Huge thanks to Lewis Coombes and Phil Cardew for working so hard to extend the programme and to accommodate all the new teams.  Please note the Treasurer to send out League Registration Fees Invoices for the new teams that need paying prior to start of the Spring Programme.
25th and 26th January 2024 – Mark Rowles
Due to personal commitments, I am unavailable for DJM Business and not contactable on Thursday 25th January 2024 and Friday 26th January 2024.  If you need to contact the League urgently and the information you are seeking can not wait until the 27th January please can you contact Mark Gower the Assistant Secretary mgower85@hotmail.co.uk who will assist you.
Invoices
Our Treasurer has sent out the Pitch Fee invoices to teams using Plymouth City Council pitches as well as the first half invoices for the Central Development programme.  Please can all invoices be paid by no later than the 31st January 2024.
League Accounts 2022-2023
We received not queries or areas of clarification following the sending out of our annual accounts for Season 2022-2023 before Christmas and therefore are per the agreement at the last LMC meeting held at the Green Taverners these have now been signed off and filed.

U9 and U10 Cup and Plate competitions
The initial rounds of the U9 and U10 Cup competitions took place on the 5th January 2024 and are now all on Full Time.  The draws for the final round of the Cup and Plate competitions to take place on the 26th February 2024 and will be on our Facebook page and the draw commences at 6.30pm.
Transfer Window
Reminder that the transfer window closes on the 29th February 2024
2024 England Disability Talent Day

 

The FA and Argyle Community Trust are running a Disability Football Talent Day in February 2024 with further details below:

 

	2024 England Disability Talent Day
Sunday 11th February

1.30pm – 4.30pm

Venue: Manadon Sports Hub, Plymouth

Online Booking Form: https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=kCXJRcbM-UaA_5_I2e3eOfOWiUToPQJIrGTnPh_6vrBUNVBRSllQMjQ4RUVDMkQxSlg5Qko2NkNNRC4u 

For players aged 7 – 16 years with the following impairments:

· Cerebral Palsy, Partially Sighted, Deaf

 

Please feel free to share this information within your clubs and networks, to identify any players with these impairments to attend the talent day


 

Would this be of interest to the DJM league to share with clubs? The date doesn’t clash with fixtures as far as I’m aware and the FA are looking to identify potential players in mainstream youth Football to access the England Para Football pathway, to potentially represent England! A good example can be found by the link below:

 

https://www.plymouthhospitals.nhs.uk/latest-news/uhp-staff-member-to-represent-england-at-world-games-6591/?fbclid=IwAR2P13vfaDAtv2YQCJJVaQMlGas8n9bpTC1KhJuPRNPkxVDFt1JOpemLSS0
 

For further information contact Ashley Harris, Football Development Officer – Inclusion on 01626 323560

Handbook Changes

All the changes have been added to the online directory that is being sent with the email containing this newsletter and also will be on the website.
Chaddlewood Miners Change of Manager
Chaddlewood U13 Blues New Manager
James Dean
Mobile number: 07779 783625
Email address: dean75j@gmail.com
Plymouth Marjon
U11 St Mark - Mayflower division 
Until end of Season Ryan Greenaway is the contact for the above team and details below

greeanawayr@hotmail.com / 07415 057321.

ELM United
Change of U13 Manager

Chris Kiely

07786 563422
Team Withdrawals

Sadly three teams have folded over Christmas and as as follows

Under 14 Raleigh Division   -   Chaddlewood Miners U14 Crusaders

Under 18 Albion Division    -   Keyham Kolts 

U15 Anson Division  -    Morley Juniors
Many thanks as always for your time spent reading and implementing any requests

Mark Rowles                Thursday 11th January 2024
Date of next newsletter  -   Monday 29th January 2024
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